March 4th, 2002  

Graduate Admissions Secretary

Department of Language & Linguistics

University of Essex

Colchester, CO4 35Q

Great Britain 

To Whom it May Concern:

I am pleased to recommend Yuah Chun as a candidate for your PhD program for ELT at University of Essex. I am sure she has the intellectual and linguistic capability to further pursue her studies at your university. As Director of the General Education English Program at Sogang University, I have seen her work in the department since spring of 1999, and I firmly believe that she has the potentials to carry out her studies at your university. 
I hired her to work as a part-time teacher in our program as soon as she attained her MS TESL degree. She soon, however, attained position as a full-time teacher in the department after a year and a half for her devoted work, many extra-hours spent for the development of the program and most of all for her high competence in both spoken and written English. She has contributed to the program by helping out with some clerical work (e.g. writing course descriptions, and letters) as well as teaching English. I also see her as a hard worker in the way she prepares for her classes; she meticulously makes notes for each step of her lessons. Last summer she committed her time with other faculty members for making a course outline for a course with a new textbook. For the students, she is a devoted teacher in the way she tries to meet each student’s needs by building rapport with them; she takes the time to consult students by holding group interviews or individual conferences. She has been motivating students to do this more efficiently recently by opening up message boards and class pages through the internet 
so as to open communication paths for students. In the course, Intermediate English Composition, she has been innovative and creative by expanding the course with the internet by voluntarily participating in writing projects (i.e. International Writing Exchange) and monitoring students’ improvements. She is a self-starter that likes to integrate new ways of teaching in her classroom, for instance, by utilizing authentic materials from the internet, as well as paper-based resources such as magazines and newspapers. 

Last but not the least, she is a dependable member of our faculty for hardly canceling or missing a class, and I would like to recommend her strongly to be  admitted to your program. She has high work ethics and I am sure will transfer that quality to her studies. If you have further questions about her background or performance, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely, 

Prof . Dong Su Chong 

Director,

General Education English Program (GEEP) 

Sogang University

